














 

RE:            Proposed Tenn. S. Ct. R. 48 - Mandatory Appellate Mediation 

Dear Mike:

 
I am have been requested to make a comment concerning the proposed
Tennessee Supreme Court Rule requiring mandatory mediation on all cases
filed with the Court of Appeals.  I am strongly opposed to the proposed
rule.  

 
I have handled several cases in the Sixth Circuit over 30 years and have
participated in their required mediation program.  I have never been
successful in resolving one of those cases through the process of
mediation.  Also, I am generally opposed to mandatory mediation. I think
that if the attorneys handling the appeal feel that there is a
reasonable chance of settlement, the parties can always agree on a
private mediation. In fact, I have in the past successfully through
private mediation settled cases where appeals have been pending.   Thank
you.   

 

Very truly yours,

 

ORTALE KELLEY HERBERT & CRAWFORD

 /s/ Tom Corts

 

Tom Corts
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